Warwick Town Council
Youth Council update – January 2024

Initial scoping session took place on 22nd November 2023 at The Courthouse with attendees from Warwick School, Myton School, Aylesford School, King’s High, Evergreen School and The Emscote School. Pupils were due to participate from Trinity School as well (as many of their pupils live in the CV34 postcode) but unfortunately were unable to make it.
19 young people attended the session with 6 associated adults. The session was run by the Asst Town Clerk with Cllr Pargeter and Marcos Campos from The Gap Community Centre facilitating the groups. The session included Q&A, map work, group work and a voting opportunity. 17 of the young people signed up at the end of the session to participate in the establishment of the Youth Council. The young people agreed the Youth Council should have a max of 30 members with a Committee of max 10 members.
· Follow up meeting with Cllr Pargeter and Marcos produced the following next steps:
Email out to the schools’ contacts, asking them to contact the young people in question with two tasks for them to do (see attached) and an invitation to a two hour session at The Gap on Saturday 27th January, 10am – 12pm, to go through the priorities for young people in Warwick as discussed at the initial session and select top three for 2024, choose their t shirt/hoodie design winners and think about ways to recruit some more members.
· Team Building Day – Pencilled in for Sunday 3rd March, 9:30am – 3pm
This will help the young people work together effectively in different teams to achieve set goals, nurture leadership and problem-solving skills and allow them to get to properly know each other.
An external provider of team building activities will run the morning’s activities, everyone brings their own lunch and then there will be an afternoon of indoor group work looking at the set up of the Committee, what their first project could be and what their constitution should contain.
Three quotes have been obtained from such activity providers and King’s High School have been asked if they can provide a suitable outside space and a classroom for the day (awaiting details from them).

Other activities for 2024 include holding their own election for Committee members at The Courthouse, British Youth Council training days at The Courthouse, attending a WTC full Council meeting and a visit to the Houses of Parliament facilitated by Matt Western’s office (to be scheduled Jan – March 2025 due to general election to be held in 2024).

